
Visitation School News 
 

 
Auction -This year’s School Dinner/
Auction, “A Knight of Celebration” will 
be held Saturday, May 11th.  The Friday 
night auction will be on May 10th.  Tick-
ets are on sale online at 
www.vcsknights.org.  Donation forms 
are available in the back of church and 
on the convent basement auction table.  
Sponsorships are still available, we have 
levels from $250—$2,000, sponsorship 
money helps underwrite the event and 
support school programs. For  questions, 
please call Laura Nevis at 503-357-1401.     
 
SCRIP—Check out this new scrip.  
"$25 HAPPY TEEN". This scrip comes 
in $25 increments and can be used at any of the 
following retailers: Barnes & Noble, Sephora, 
Regal Cinema, Dave & Buster, American Eagle, 
Jamba Juice and Nike. A perfect gift for anyone 
or yourself! Questions, contact Jennifer Finegan  
at 503-961-4449.  
 
 
2019-2020 NOW ENROLLING 
PRESCHOOL –8TH GRADE 
 
Registration for 2019-2020 is now open to all! 
You can register your child in Preschool- 
8th Grade by filling out the New Student Appli-
cation/Registration Form and Student Contract 
(forms on www.vcsknights.org). All forms and 
non-refundable fees ($75 for Preschoolers and 
$100 for Kindergarten- 8th Grade) are due at reg-
istration. For any questions, please 
email secretary@vcsknights.org or call 503-357-
6990.  

  
 
  
 

 
 

March 31st, 2019 
The Fourth Sunday of Lent 

 

Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
Catholic Church  - Verboort 

4285 NW Visitation Road 
Forest Grove, Oregon 97116 

Visitation Catholic Church 
Pastor:  Rev. Michael Vuky 
Rectory:  503-357-3860 
Emergencies:  971-217-5335 
Email:  mvuky@yahoo.com 
 

Missionaries of the Holy Spirit 
Fr. Roberto, Fr. Mario, Fr. Juan Jose 
Phone: 503-324-2492 
Fax: 503-324-2493 
 

Parish/Pastoral Admin:  Laura Nevis 
Cell Phone:  503-575-5608 
Email:  churchsecretary@vcsknights.org 
Web address:  www.verboort.org 
Parish Bulletin Deadline:  Tuesday@ Noon 
 

Music Directors:                                   
Sarah Crosby:  503-992-8215                         
Bethany Stewart:  503-705-5429     
 

Visitation Catholic School    
Principal:  Carol Funk 
Phone:  503-357-6990x222  
Email:  cfunk@vcsknights.org       
 

School  Office:  Lisa McMullen  
Phone:  503-357-6990      
Fax:  503-359-0819 
Email:  secretary@vcsknights.org     
Web address:  www.vcsknights.org    
 

Bookkeeper:  Joyce Vanderzanden 
Phone:  503-357-6990 
Fax:  503-359-0819 
Email:  bookkeeper@vcsknights.org 
 
       

Mass Schedule: 
Saturday Vigil:  5:00 pm 

Sunday:  8:00 am & 10:00 am    
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 8:00 am 

Friday 8:30 am   
  

New Families:   
Kindly register by calling the rectory 

 

Confessions:               
Saturday 4-4:30 pm 
or by appointment    

Baptisms:  By appointment 
Marriages:  By appointment, 
at least six months prior to 

marriage 
 

 



 

Mass Intentions     
 

Sunday March 31 8:00 am   Living and Deceased Members of the Altar Society 

   10:00 am  People of the Parish 

Monday April 1 8:00 am Francis & June Noll † by Family 

Tuesday April 2 8:00 am Theresa Hunker † by Joyce VanDyke  

Wednesday April 3 No Mass 

Thursday April 4 8:30 am Theresa Hunker † by  Sr. Jean Marie VanDyke 

Friday April 5 8:00 am Theresa Hunker † by  Knights of Columbus 

Saturday April  6 5:00 pm Theresa Hunker †  by John & Brenda Braxmeyer   

 
Weekday Servers:  

Emmanuel Pintor  and Jacob Lepschat 

 

Way of the Cross Servers (4/5/2019): 

Caleb Duyck, Robert Duyck & Thomas Finegan 

 

 
Weekend Masses For April 6th & 7th 

Mass times 5:00 PM - Saturday 8:00 AM - Sunday 10:00 AM - Sunday 

Readers Linda Oldenburg Judy Verboort Chirs Duyck 

EMHC—Host Traci Nelson Melvin Finegan Genelle Duyck 

EMHC—Cup Christy Duyck 
Dean Hermance 

Jennifer Finegan 
Laura Nevis 

Cheryl Eckler 
Patty Vanderzanden 

Ushers Denis Giesbers 
Lawrence Peters 

Lawrence Verboort 
Bob Lux 

BJ Funk 
Alex Funk 

Servers Dani Hammond 
Lena Duyck 
Brooklyn Vandehey 

Anne Nevis 
Katie Nevis 
Kara Finegan 

Dawson Kelly 
Andrew Klopcic 
Lauren Klopcic 

Music Karen & Alicia  Leanne’s Group 

March 23rd & 24th 

Your Gift to God      

Envelopes & Checks:  $3,320.00 
Loose Collection: 436.00 

From the Desk of Father Michael  
 
This weekend is the Fourth Sunday of Lent known as Laetare Sunday.  Laetare is a Lat-
in word which means “rejoice” or “rejoicing.”  Other meanings of the word include joy-
fulness, gladness, cheerfulness, and happiness.  This jubilant mood is a striking contrast 
to the somber, sorrowful, penitential tone of Lent. 
 
With that said, I would like to take a moment and reflect upon how joy is seen in the celebration of the 
liturgy. 
 

A Joyful Beginning to Mass.  The word “Laetare” is taken from the first word of the Entrance 
Antiphon at Mass:  “Rejoice, Jerusalem, and all who love her.  Be joyful, all who were mourn-
ing” (a translation of Isaiah 66:10). 

 
Joyful Symbols.  Certain exceptions from normal Lenten practice are permitted 
on Laetare Sunday:  In this Mass, the color rose is used and “the altar may be decorated with 
flowers” (Roman Missal, 106).  Rose is the liturgical color for joy.  Beautiful flowers bring joy 
to the heart. 

 
Joyful Anticipation.  There are multiple reasons why the Fourth Sunday of Lent is cause for joy, 
the most important of which is the proximity of Easter.  On Ash Wednesday, Easter was a long 
way off, six and a half weeks, but on the Fourth Sunday of Lent, Easter is only three weeks 
away, and as the greatest of all Christian feast draws ever nearer, joy increases.  Joy is also on 
the upswing because the amount of time left with the rigors of the Lenten discipline, peniten-
tial practices like fasting, abstinence, and self-denial, is more than half complete. 

 
Joyful Readings.  The Scriptures texts for the Fourth Sunday of Lent, Year C, are a series of joy-
ful messages.  This first reading from the Book of Joshua is the joyful proclamation celebrat-
ing the Passover before entering into the Promise Land.  Their 40 year exodus in the dessert is 
over.  The second reading from Paul’s second letter to the Corinthians begins with the joyful 
statement, “Whoever is in Christ is a new creation” (2 Cor 5:17), and new life in Christ.  Final-
ly, the Gospel of the Parable of the Prodigal Son reminds us of the Father’s joy when a sinner 
returns back and seeks mercy and reconciliation. 

 
As we begin the first day of April tomorrow, let us carry that joyfulness of Laetare Sunday into our 
week and throughout the remaining days of Lent because our redemption is close at hand. 
 
Have a Blessed Week! 
~Fr. Michael 
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Job Openings 
 
Visitation Catholic School—Teacher Assistant 
Visitation Catholic School is looking to fill a teacher 
assistant position for the fourth grade in the morning 
and kindergarten/7-8th grade in the afternoon. This 
position also includes tutoring individual students in 
basic reading and math skills. The position is part-
time 5 hours a day, 8:30 am to 2:00 pm on school 
days, and begins April 1st. If you or someone you 
know has the qualifications and is interested in this 
position, please encourage him or her to request an 
application from the school office.  
 

 
Formed.org 

 
Picks of the Month 
Fr. Michael’s Pick: In Archbishop Sample’s Lenten 
message to the priests, he encouraged us to recom-
mend during Lent the Augustine Institute Series enti-
tled, “Forgiven.”  In his words, “the Forgiven series 
focuses on the beauty of the sacrament of Reconcilia-
tion, and is thus especially relevant to those key Len-
ten themes of conversion, forgiveness, and mer-
cy.”  So my pick is Archbishop Sample’s pick!  
 

Fr. Juan Jose’s Pick: March is the month for St. 
Joseph.  Movie: Joseph of Nazareth.  In the first fea-
ture film ever on the story of St. Joseph, we are 
shown the human, noble, and deeply spiritual aspects 
of Joseph the carpenter, son of David, servant of 
God, and loving husband of Mary. He is presented as 
a man of faith who must grapple greatly with the pro-
found mysteries of the miraculous conception, the 
Virgin Birth, the Incarnation of the Son of God, and 
the incredible challenges of protecting and raising 
Jesus amidst the threats on his life from the moment 
of his birth and beyond. Run Time: 1 hr. 47 mins.  
 

If you want to enjoy this FREE Catholic resource, 
please go online to www.formed.org and select 
“Enter code” link.  Input the Parish 
Code: HWNN8P and create your own personal login 
and password.   

 
 

&  

Say  

Good Bye  
 

For Tours of the Old & 

New School buildings  
 

Save the Date  
April 14, 2019  

After 10:00 am Mass  

to 1:00 pm  

To  

Say  Hello  

 
St. Edward/St. Francis/Visitation Parish Lenten 
Penance Service 
7:00pm Wednesday, April 3 in St. Francis of Assisi 
church, Roy. Confessors will be available to assist 
you in preparing worthily for the Easter celebration. 
 
Second Collection  
Catholic Relief Services Sunday March 31 
 
Way of the Cross 
Benediction & Eucharistic Adoration—Friday, 
April 5th, 7:00pm 
 
Weekday Mass Schedule Change 
Effective in March and beyond, Wednesday Mass at 
8am in Verboort will no longer be offered.  Please 
join us at either 8am Mass in Roy or 9am Mass at 
North Plains on Wednesday. ~Fr. Michael 
 
Priest Travel Dates 
Fr. Juan is gone April 5-12.  
 
Children’s Choir 
Practice Sunday March 31st from 5:00—6:00pm 
 
Congratulations on your Baptism 
Aubrey Lee Smeltzer, child of Carolyn Oldenburg, 
baptized March 31, 2019.  

 
Religious Education 

 
CCD Religious Education —April 1st from  4:00– 
5:00 pm 
 
RCIA—Class meets Sunday, March 31 from Noon 
to 1pm in the Verboort Rectory. Fr. Michael will be 
discussing, “Sacrament of Reconciliation.”  Next 
class, Sunday, April 7, we will be discussing 
“Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick.”  
 
HS Confirmation—Social Outreach Project, Satur-
day, April 6 from 1:00-3:00pm at Jennings 
McCall.  Please meet at Visitation church 12:45pm 
to carpool.  After the service project, we will return 
to Visitation for our group reflection with  
Fr. Michael from 3:15-3:45pm.  All must attend.  

 
 
 

Youth Groups 
 

Middle School Youth GroupτMeets Sunday, 
April 7 from 6:00-7:30pm in the Visitation Parish 
Center.  
 
HS Youth Group—Meets Sunday, April 14 from 
6:00-7:30pm in the Visitation Parish Center.  
 
 
Mission Krewe 2019 Breakfast at St. Edwards 
Mission Krewe 2019 Group will be hosting a break-
fast on Sunday, April 7th at the St. Edward's Parish 
Hall from 9am—Noon, as a fundraiser for their mis-
sion trip to Hawaii in June.  Menu will include: Pan-
cakes, Sausage Links, Scrambled Eggs, Tropical 
fruit, Coffee, and Orange Juice.  Prices are $7 for 
adults, $5 children ages 5 to 12, children under 5 are 
free, and immediate family is $30  
 
Young Adult Adventures (Vicariate Young Adult 
Ministry) 
ADVENTURES are every THIRD SATURDAY of 
the month and are open to young adults ages 18-39.  
Please contact Fr. Rito or Justin Milne for more in-
formation at stmatthewsyaministry@gmail.com. 
Departure location is St. Matthew’s parking lot at 9 
a.m., following Saturday morning Mass at 8:15am.  
$5 is requested for carpool group leaders. 
 
-With the Timbers!—Soccer Game—Portland—
April 20  
-On an Island—Kayaking—Portland—May 18  
 
Looking forward to seeing you there! 

84th ANNUAL ARCHBISHOPõS SEMINARY TEA 
Wednesday, April 24, 2018 

3:00pm to 6:00pm 

Portland Golf Club - 5900 SW Scholls Ferry Road 
Admission $35 / $10 student  

Purchase at the Tea or at www.seminarytea.org  

The Tea is a benefit for the education of seminarians 
 who are preparing to serve in the Archdiocese of Port-

land in Oregon  
ALL ARE WELCOME!  

http://www.seminarytea.org


Holy Season of Lent 2019 
 
"Fasting and Abstinence Regulations" for the 
Archdiocese of Portland 
* All Catholics 14 years and older must abstain 
from meat on Fridays of Lent, Ash Wednesday, 
and Good Friday. 
 
* All Catholics between the ages of 18 and 59 are 
to fast on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday. 
To fast means to eat one full meal; the other two 
meals that day should be less than the normal 
amount unless they are already at a minimum for 
good health.  Eating between meals is not permit-
ted; however, liquids including coffee, milk and 
fruit juices are allowed. 
 
Friday Way of the Cross with Eucharistic  
Adoration 7:00pm at Roy, Verboort, and North 
Plains (at North Plains 6:00pm Simple Bread and 
Soup will be served in the Parish Hall all Fridays 
except April 5 CYO Fish Fry in Verboort and 
April 19 Good Friday). 
 
Parish Lenten Gift 
The Parish Pastoral Council has selected from Ave 
Marie Press, "40 day, daily lenten reflection book" 
which is complimentary and free.  It can be picked 
up at the entrance of the church beginning on Ash 
Wednesday, March 6.  One copy per parish fami-
ly.  Enjoy the read during the season of Lent! ~Fr. 
Michael 
 
 
 

40 Cans for 40 Days Update 
An opportunity to take a small sacrifice and turn it 
into a big difference in the lives of others.  We 
have delivered 653 pounds of food to SVdP so 
far.  We are at 65.3% of our goal of 1000 
pounds, Can we do it? SVdP has a current need of 
canned diced tomatoes and single juice boxes. 
Thank you for your generosity during 40 Cans for 
Lent.  ~The Knights of Columbus and St. Vincent 
de Paul.  
 
CYO Fish Fry 
Friday April 5th, 5-8pm in the Visitation Parish 
Center. Menu: baked or fried Alaskan cod, baked 
potatoes or french fries, coleslaw, green beans, roll 
(grilled cheese upon request), beverage AND des-
sert. All you can eat, while supplies last. Beer 
available for purchase. NO TAKE OUTS. Tickets 
for purchase at the door or in the school offices. 
Prices: $13 for seniors, $15 adults, $6 for ages 5-
12, $80 household (max of 6 people).  
See flyer for additional information.  
 
CPO 13 Meeting 
 
t is a potluck!  The next Verboort, Roy, Gales 
Creek Community Participation Organization 
(CPO 13) meets Wednesday, April 10th at the 
Gales Creek Community Church 9170 NW Sar-
gent Road, Gales Creek.  
There will be a update from Clean Water Services 
on the Balm Grove Project and a Recycling 
presentation, plus whatever topics you would like 
to bring up.  Come join your neighbors 

Easter Flowers 
The Altar Society will be purchasing Easter Lilies and Azaleas for Easter.  If you would like to pur-
chase one as a memorial for a loved one, please send the order below to Margie Vandehey, 36390 
NW Long Rd., Cornelius, OR  97113, by March 26th.  The cost this year is $10.00.  Any questions, 
call Margie @ 503-357-7724. 
 

Ordered by_____________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone#________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Lilies______________________ Azaleas________________@ $10.00 each________________ 
 

In Memory of__________________________________________________________________ 

 
Donations are needed to give back and honor Fr. 
Scott by dedicating a 6 foot statue of the Visitation 
of the Blessed Virgin Mary in his memory. 
 
$4,485 of the $13,000 for the Fr. Scott Memorial 
Statue of the Visitation has been raised. The statue 
will be carved out of granite and placed at the 
school.  A mason will create a two-foot pedestal 
for the statue to rest upon and at the foot of the 
pedestal will be a plaque that says ñVisitation of 
the Blessed Virgin Mary to her cousin Elizabeth, in 
loving memory of Rev. Scott Vandehey 1939-2018. 

 

Donations to the Memorial may be made by 
checks made payable to  

“Visitation Catholic Church.”  
 

Write in the memo line  
“Fr. Scott Memorial Statue”  

or include a note to ensure the funds are  
allocated to the memorial. 

 
Donations can also be made online at 

www.verboort.org 

 
 
 

Replacement School 
Our current commitment to $5,479,114. We received $164,500 for the science lab construction 
and $85,500 amount for Science lab equipment and furnishings from the Murdock Foundation 
for a total of $250,000.  As we near the move in for the New School, go to the school website 
and check out the interior spatial tour.  
  
Always seeking heavenly blessings and intercession, please join me in 
praying the Prayer of St. Michael the Archangel to ward off distractions 
that may keep us from completing the goal at hand. 
 

Saint Michael the Archangel,  
defend us in battle.  

Be our defense against the wickedness 
 and snares of the devil.  
May God rebuke him,  

we humbly pray; and do Thou,  
O Prince of the Heavenly Host by the Divine Power of God - thrust into 

hell,  
satan and all the evil spirits,  
who prowl throughout the world  
seeking the ruin of souls. Amen. 

 


